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Adele Carsner Young Circle 

Will start meeting again in the Fall. 
 

Mary Martha Circle  
Will start meeting again in the Fall 
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We have reached our goal for the Sign Fund 
 

But you can help with the  Boiler   
by donating to the  

Bob Brown Memorial Fund. 



My Dear Friends, 
 A thought came to me (as thoughts sometimes do) while driving to work one day.  It occurred to 
me that if something should happen to Robert, I wouldnôt know who to call, or what to do.  He has no 
close family nearby, and I have no phone numbers.  I mentioned that to him, and he replied that he had 
been thinking along the same lines; that the church needed to have information on people with no family, 
or no family nearby, in case of emergency. 
 I took that thought to the Session, and they agreed.  We need to set up a secure file, probably in my 
office, in which people who so desire can leave information about their final wishes, funeral arrangements, 
a copy of the will or directions about who has it, a key to their house in case of emergency, or whatever 
else they think appropriate.  The file will of course be locked, but if the information should be needed, it 
would be available.  One Session member remarked that after his mother died the children found that she 
had made all the arrangements necessary, and everything was in good order, saving them lots of time and 
worry over what her wishes might be.  Another Session member said that his mother had left nothing in the 
way of instructions or arrangements, and the children had a very difficult time getting things taken care of. 
  
 In my office I have about ten copies of personal planning guides for families to fill out, detailing 
all sorts of vital information which will be necessary to have after their deaths.  If you have been putting 
off making those lists of information, I urge you to get a guide and do it now, before your family is in grief 
over your death and trying to manage your affairs for you at the worst possible time to try to think clearly.  
If you have been efficient enough to get it all down in writing before now, be sure and let your family 
know where to find the information.  And if you want to leave your last wishes or other information with 
the church, I promise to keep it safe and secure for you.  At the least, if you have no family in the immedi-
ate area, I invite you to get me names and phone numbers of who to contact for you. 
 In September, at our first luncheon after we move back into the sanctuary after the summer, I hope 
to re-schedule the speaker from Rosewood Funeral Home to come and talk to us about pre-planning our 
funerals, how to go about it, and what the advantages are.  But we will set up our End of Life information 
file in the next week or so, rather than wait until after her talk. 
  
 I know it isnôt easy to bring up the subject of death, particularly our own.  Our children probably 
wonôt want to think about Mom or Dad dying.  But we have had a number of members of our congregation 
die suddenly, and there had been no planning done for that eventuality.  Speaking as a child who has lost 
both parents, and both of them with no warning, I would much rather have had some idea of their final 
wishes before I needed to know what they were.  My siblings and I were stunned and devastated when my 
father died, and my mother was in such shock that she couldnôt even talk for almost a week.  That was not 
the time to be asking her to make decisions.  Then, when she died unexpectedly, my sister and I were left 
in the same position once again.  So I encourage you to do your families a favor and have the discussion, 
write down your wishes, and store them where everyone knows where they are.  If you want to keep them 
at the church, we will be happy to accommodate you to whatever extent you feel comfortable with.  Once 
it is done, you wonôt have to worry about it anymore, and your family will know what you want. 
 On a happier note, we had a wonderful Sunday with Mt. Nebo, and Pastor Hobbs did his usual fine 
sermon.  We had a great lunch, and I thank everyone who helped with arrangements.  Robert Wyatt and the 
combined choirs were wonderful, and a good time was had by all, I hope.  On the way out Pastor Hobbs 
said his congregation looks forward to coming every year, and thanked me again for our hospitality.  You 
all are the best! 

See you in church! 
                                                             Your sister in Christ, 
                                                              Kathryn 
  



There is a sign up sheet on the Bulletin Board 
Cost:  Free 

The kids will be having a fundraiser for The Riding Therapy Center of Victoria 
If you would like to donate, please let Shirley Utesey or Bonnie Wilkinson know. 



OUTREACH  CORNER  

 

Victoria Christian Assistance Ministry 
VCAM Food Needs 
Peanut Butter 
Canned Beansðany kind 
Vienna Sausages 
 
There's a big need for volunteers  
to help with VCAM's important ministry of  
Feeding the Hungry.  
For details and times, please call Susan Whitefield, executive director, at 572-0048  
OR Jack Kleinecke  576-4436 
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Session Members & Committees 

 
WorshipðBecky Richter    Care GivingðMarsha Ricotilli  
Mission & Outreachð    FellowshipðPaula Leske 
Christian EducationðBonnie Wilkinson  Clerk of SessionðMarsha Ricotilli  
TreasurerðJim Stokes & Sherry Dermit 
Admin/PersonnelðRickey Ramseur & Jack Kleinecke 
Officer Nominating Comm.ðRickey Ramseur & Jack Kleineke 
Building & GroundsðBilly Leske ,Chuck Dermit & Bob Whitaker 

 

 

   

Choir is on break 
for the summer. 

 
Think about join-
ing us again in the 

Fall 

мо  {ƘƛǊƭŜȅ ¦ǘŜǎŜȅ 
мп  aŀǊƛŜ aƻƻƴŜȅ 
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нм  aƛƪŜȅ wǳŘŘƻŎƪ 



 
OUR SPARE CHANGE PROJECT:  JOHN KNOX RANCH 

 
As you know, last month I asked for suggestions about our mission project for 
the summer with our spare change.  I had one planned, to give money to the 
Rainbow Room at Child Protective Services, and CASA, to provide some 
clothes, shoes, and other necessities for children who are removed from their 
home; many of those children leave with only what is on their backs. 
But then the floods came, and did severe damage to our presbyteryôs camp and 
conference center, John Knox Ranch.  Among other things, it destroyed the din-
ing hall, which will need to be built again from scratch, including cookware and 
serving and eating utensils and dishes.  I think this would be a wonderful use of 
our funds this summer.  Kathy Anderson, Don and Ruthôs daughter and Lucileôs 
granddaughter, is the director, and a child of this church. 
So start saving your pennies, nickels, dimes, and quarters, and bringing them to 
help rebuild the Ranch.  It is a coincidence that our VBS theme this year is 
ñCircle G Ranch:  Where God is the Center and Love never ends.ò  Look for the 
boots around the church, and deposit your change, which will be forwarded to 
John Knox Ranch periodically.  Letôs try for $1500! 
In addition, if you sew and would like to help CASA and the Rainbow Room at 
CPS, you can get two pieces of fabric, each 1 ı yards long, and sew them to-
gether to make little blankets.  They will be given to children who are being tak-
en from their homes, for something to hold on to that is their very own.  Both the 
CPS workers and CASA volunteers have indicated that having those little blan-
kets will be a blessing to the children taken into their care.  We will collect the 
blankets and get them delivered to CPS and CASA. 
For the last several summers, we have made a big difference in the lives of others 

with our spare change offerings; from scholarships for Presbyterian Pan Ameri-

can School to new shoes for Kidzô Connection to water wells for developing 

countries.  Letôs make a difference this summer for our own John Knox Ranch as 

it recovers from the floods.  If we surpass our goal of $1,500, the remainder will 

be divided between CASA and Child Protective Services for the Rainbow Room.  

Thanks for your help; you all are a blessing to those who will receive what you 

give. 

http://unbouncepages.com/johnknoxranch/ 
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